
Malines, 9
th

 September 1808 

 

At the house of his father, Brewer, in Grammont. 

 

My dear Nephew, 

 

I see from your letter of the 5
th

 that you would like to talk to me, and I would also like to see 

you. Come when you like, as our new Archbishop who should have arrived at the beginning 

of the week is not yet here and we don’t know when he will come, although we don’t think it 

will be long. For the moment the current Archbishop remains here. It could be that I will be 

visiting in my district when you come but I will try always to be here in the evening. 

A thousand greetings to your dear parents, brother and sisters and all the family. I pray for all 

of them and ask for the help of their prayers. 

I have the honour to be with affection, 

My dear nephew, 

Your very humble servant 

JG Huleu 

 


